
La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 

General Meeting Minutes 

March 25, 2014 
(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the May meeting.) 

 

Call to Order: 7:14pm. 

 

Rick Bice opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Dinner: Thank you to the wonderful ladies of the Moose for a fantastic dinner. 

 

Peggy Spieger: Peggy and Vera Riser attended the hearing on Kapka and expect a ruling soon. 

Hopefully we will get a favorable decision. Even then it may be appealed. 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Vera Riser moved to accept the February 25, 2014 meeting minutes, Bernie 

Shoemaker 2nd, motion carried. 

 

Treasurers Report:  Becky Jellison handed out the March 25, 2014 Treasurers Report which 

included activity from February 25, 2014 through March 25, 2014. Becky pointed out that she had 

to transfer $1000 from the Money Market Account into Checking. Louis Kroeker moved to accept 

the Treasurers Report, Peggy Spieger 2nd, motion carried.  

 

OSSA 2015 Convention: No report. The next volunteer meeting is on April 30th. 

 

Thank you: Rick Bice thanked Jean Watilo (not in attendance) for the terrific job she has done on 

the website. He also thanked Joe Patnode for writing our articles for the OSSA online Newsletter. 

 

Elk Lake Ride: We had 11 riders. 

 

Club Rides: On Saturday March 29th there will be an evening ride on Paulina. The start time is open 

and we will meet up at the warming hut around 5:30 for BBQ. 

 

May Meeting: Our May meeting will be a potluck at 10 mile on the 4th this is a change of date, so 

mark your calendar. We will be electing to the following Board Positions: Treasurer, Vice President, 

Board Positions 2 and 4. Dale Jellison would like to continue as Vice President, Dianna Nickelson 

would like to run for Treasurer, Judy Bice would like to continue as Board Position #2 and Tom 

Deeter would like to run for Board Position #4. If you would like to run for any of the open Board 

positions, please contact Peggy Spieger prior to our May 4th meeting. Road cleanup will be on May 

3rd. 

 

Snowmobiler of the Year: Rick passed out the nomination forms for Snowmobiler of the Year. We 

need to have your nomination in by April 8th or 9th. The Snowmobiler of the Year will be announced 

at the May meeting.  



 

Grooming Report:  Bob Keller reported there hasn’t been much snow to groom. 

 

Karen Brown: Mike Hubinak sends his thanks for our donation. 

 

Candle Lighters: The Club received a thank you letter for our donation. Vera Riser would like to do 

an event for them in the summer, she will let us know. 

 

OOPS Award:  Greg Vicari is this month’s recipient of the oops award. 

 

Good of the Order: Dale Jellison. 

 

50/50:  Reda Webb did the 50/50; there was $102.00 with a $51.00 split, won by John Burrell.  

 

Adjourn:  8:00pm.   

 

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


